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10 March 2021
Dear Parent/Carer
I hope this finds you safe and well.  
I would firstly like to thank you for your ongoing patience and support while we have been working through our preparations for welcoming more of our pupils back to school from the 15th March.   

Following the First Minister’s announcement there have been a significant number of factors we have had to consider in order to achieve a safe phased return for staff and pupils. Our goal has been to maximise the number of pupils we can have in the building within the safety parameters set such as adhering to 2m distancing in school and 1m distancing on transport and all supporting safety measures including Lateral Flow testing.  
The points below give context as to how we have come to our proposed model:  
· Priority has been given to Senior Phase pupils taking National Qualifications and ensuring the opportunity to generate evidence to support their predicted grade.

· Ensures that all practical subjects continue to deliver their courses.
· Allows all subject areas to bring in pupils with priority being given to those of greatest concern in terms of engagement.
· Provides S3 pupils with the opportunity to spend some time in school attending some of their subjects.
· Maximises staffing, particularly where we have single teacher departments.

· Maximises the space available - a class of 30 pupils normally requires 1 teacher and 1 classroom but with 2m distancing this reduces the capacity significantly in each class to approximately 8 pupils (less in certain practical departments).
· Accounts for safety advice on school transport

· The continued provision of our keyworker and vulnerable pupil Hub and associated staffing for this.
The Senior Phase
The Senior Phase (S4-S6) is being divided into 3 equal groups that will cover half of their subjects on week one and the other half of their subjects on week two.  Pupils will only attend one day each week and will engage in 3x 2 hour sessions per subject. Each pupil will receive an individualised timetable indicating which day(s) they should attend and which departments to go to.  If you do not receive a timetable then your child is not eligible to come to school at this time. 

On Friday each week we plan to use the time to support identified groups of Senior Phase where additional subject time will progress their learning, particularly in practical subjects.

S3 BGE
To support our S3 pupils prepare for the transition to their National Qualifications, they will attend as a whole year group both weeks.  The year group will be split into two attending classes across their subjects.  The following week the groups will swap over so that they receive contact across most of the subjects. Pupils will also receive a personalised timetable saying which day they should come in and which departments to go to. 

S1 and S2 BGE
S1 and S2 pupils will continue with online learning at home with continued support from class teachers and the National offer via e-sgoil.  A number of S1 and S2 young people are already attending the Hubs, and this will continue.  
Please note that staff who are delivering in school teaching will not be engaging in remote learning on these particular days.

The strict guidelines below give an overview of what we must have in place in order to ensure the safety of all staff and pupils as detailed below. The accompanying document outlines these measures being taken in greater detail.  
Pupils must remain on site for the entire day and anyone found to be breaking this safety rule will be sent home. 

· School day continues to be from 08.45am – 15.40pm and buses will run as normal 

· Pupils must not enter the building until the first bell at 08.45am

· Pupils must sanitise their hands as they enter school then head to the classroom

· Pupils will attend the subjects on their individual timetable on the days allocated

· In order to limit the risk of virus spread pupils must remain on site for the entire day 

· Lunch and snacks can be brought to school or ordered from the canteen in the morning

· Break and lunch will be supervised - 2m distancing must be observed

· Pupils may eat lunch, socially distanced, in their identified break out space or outside in the school grounds
· School uniform is required to be worn
· 2m distancing must be observed at all times

· 1m distancing must be observed on buses

· Masks must be work at all times in all internal spaces, including classes
· Pupils returning to school are strongly urged to take part in Lateral Flow testing
Lateral Flow Testing

Senior Phase pupils and staff who are to be in school are invited to take part in twice weekly Lateral Flow Testing. Details regarding this will be sent directly to those pupils who will be in school as part of the phased return. Consent forms must be completed and brought to school so that testing kits can be issued and signed for. We request that tests be done on Sunday and Wednesday of each week and then results logged on the NHS portal (link provided in the testing letter). If your child is attending school next week then please read the documents provided carefully and watch the ’How to’ video before testing. 

Pupils who have already been taking part in testing will be issued a new test from the office and further details and arrangements for collection will be issued in due course.
Easter study offer from e-sgoil

Pupils can sign up for online Easter study sessions and details can be found on the link http://www.e-sgoil.com/studysupport2020/ These are an excellent resource covering a wide range of subjects and we recommend that pupils take advantage of this offer.
The hard work and efforts of staff to get us to this point, in such a short space of time, has been incredible.  The planning and preparations to deliver a model, that is able to expand our offer in school within the safety restrictions, has been crucial to getting us to this point.  Your continued support and understanding is very much appreciated at the moment.

Yours sincerely,
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